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Cuba has long been known for its community spirit, volunteerism and

patriotism. The Liberty Pole was dedicated on September I, 2009 to
commemorate the tragedy that befell our great Nation in 2001. That same
day the large American flag which measures a massive 30 by o0 feet,
flew 130 feet into the air. The 150" flagpole is one of the tallest

freestanding flagpoles in the country, and proudly flies Old Glory over the
Village of Cuba.

The Liberty Pole will now stand for generations as a testament to the
enduring patriotism of our community and the resiliency of the American
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MISSION STATEMENT
To promote business
prosperity and a healthy
community by providing
information, services and
advocacy for our members
and citizens.
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BUSINESS BLOG

Grow or die . . .
there’s no in-between
A small business has two options:
to grow or to die. Anything other
than growth is stagnation, and that
is the precursor to death. As soon
as the cycle of growth ends, the
cycle of dying begins. If the small
business does not have enough cash
in reserve to weather the storm of
bad times and turn the business
around, its success will surely run
out. Remember that CASH IS KING,
and it is the job of the owner to see
that it is managed royally. - dhc

From the Mayor...

Welcome to summer! There is so much
happening in and around Cuba this season!
Homeowners are making improvements on their
homes and yards, businesses are enjoying local
and visiting shoppers, vacant buildings are being
purchased and restored, and crowds are taking
advantage of our Celtic and Dairy celebrations.
Itisall so very positive!

When planning improvements and additions
to your property, it is important to check for local
codes that may have an impact on your decisions.
For example, installing a pool involves a few codes
that need compliance, so be sure to contact the
Village office for a permit and instructions. Sheds,
fences, roofs, and sidewalks also need to comply
with Village codes. Again, the office will be able to
guide you through the process. Businesses need
to comply with sign, display, and flag codes, to
name a few. Again, a call to the Village office can
help you find the answers you need.

Beginning the first of June, the Village entered
into an agreement with a consortium of towns and
villages in Allegany County for Code Enforcement.
This provides a savings to the Village, as costs are
shared, and provides us a readily available,
certified Code Enforcement Officer. Cuba is served
by Kevin Margerum, who has been working for
the Village for the past several months. Kevin is
an extremely knowledgable, experienced officer,
who is easy to communicate with and follows up
on every detail. We feel very fortunate to be able
to keep his services, as he is employed by the
Consortium.

Finally, thank you to all who have volunteered
to help plant, water and maintain all of the
downtown flowers. Thank you to those that have

adopted flower boxes. We can always use more
volunteers to water, as we have more flowers than
ever this year. Many have commented on how
pretty our streets and parks are, and your pride

in your community shows!
- Michele Miller
Town of Cuba Mayor
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A group of Cuba re5|dents, in 1872, decided that the community needed a
village library and began to organize it. Gathered together in the sessions
room of the Baptist Church on the 21st day of September 1872, a small
group of individuals proceeded to organize what was at first known as the
Cuba Library Company.

Historians have recorded that a “sociable and supper” for the purpose of
raising money to rent a library room was held and in 1873 the first space was
rented at the Palmer Hall. The collection then consisted of about 700
volumes. By 1902 the membership was recorded as 800 patrons and the
collections had grown from the original 100 volumes to 2,450. Later, the
name was changed to Cuba Circulating Library Association and the Rev. J. C.
Seeley was elected as librarian.

Space soon was apparently an issue and the organization left to move to the
Eldridge Block on the corner of East Main and Genesee Street where a
second floor room was rented for $25 per year. Here it remained until fire
destroyed the block in 1921.

It was 50 years after its founding that the library had one of its greatest
moments. In 1922, the last will and testament of Mrs. Elisabeth Sheldon, a
former librarian, bequeathed $30,000 to the Association for the construction
and endowment of a new library. The will stated that the corporation name
should be the “Cuba Circulating Library” and that a building was to be
erected and that the institution must be forever a free library.

There was some local controversy as to where the new library should be
constructed but it was finally agreed that the property at the corner of East
Main and Maple Streets should be acquired The Kellogg Studio of
photography occupied the upper floor, and Arnouts “Undertaking
Establishment”was on the ground floor of the building which had occupied
the site. A fine new , Tudor Style arts and crafts building was placed on the
site and opened in 1924.

Continued growth and demand for more services made it obvious again that
more space was badly needed . In 1997 another bequest of $270,000 from
Elisabeth Hixson Rossiter, who had served as assistant librarian and then
librarian for many years, provided impetus for a major renovation and
expansion project. A major fund raising drive was begun in 1999 and In
January of 2000, the Cuba Circulating Library proudly reopened after the
completion of a 10,000 square foot addition and total renovation of the
original building. New meeting room facilities, a lift for handicap accessibility,
new heating and air conditioning systems and a public computer area are
among the improvements covered in the $800,000 project.

The institution that was started nearly 150 years ago has been nurtured and
sustained by succeeding generations to become what it is today. The library
provides services to more than 5,000 residents living within the greater
Cuba area.
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